Victorian Recorder Guild Inc.

Minutes of Annual General Meeting, 26th March 2023 at 2.00pm

Held at St Paul’s Church Hall, Church St Canterbury. 

Present – Jan Aitken, Jim Bland, Yvonne Clarke, Nicholas Day-Lewis, Glenys Ferguson, Jill Ferris, Alec Fricke, Dianne Goulding, Jenny Harvey, Beate Lackmann, Ruth Lewis, Margaret Littlechild, Sue Lyons, Jane May, Jeanette Mecoles, Angela Murnane, Suzanne Palmer-Holton, Helen Pell, Helen Penrose, Laraine Proctor, Gwen Rathjens, Phil Ritchie, Janet Saker, Colin Sleep, Wendy Smibert, Chris Thorne, Barbara Weiss, Peter Weiss, Barbara Williams, Kon Wong, Liz Zetzmann
Also in attendance - nil
Welcome by President Suzanne Palmer-Holton.

1. APOLOGIES:
Ursula Grawe, Jacqui Harrison, Jenny Miles, Rosalie Quaife, Di Rex, Celia Sexton

2. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 27TH FEBRUARY 2022–

Motion of Acceptance moved - Jill Ferris, seconded – Kon Wong
Approved without dissent.

3. PRESENTATION OF REPORTS:

3.1. President’s report – Suzanne Palmer-Holton presented the Presidents Report. 

Motion of Acceptance of the report; Moved – Suzanne Palmer-Holton, Seconded – Jill Ferris                 Approved without dissent.

3.2. Finance report – Sue Lyons presented the finance report for the year ended 31st Dec. 2022. 

Motion that the Financial Report be accepted. 

Moved Sue Lyons, seconded Beate Lackmann

Approved without dissent.

3.3  Membership report –Membership Secretary Gwen Rathjens presented the report. 

Motion that Membership Report be Accepted; Moved – Gwen Rathjens, Seconded – Phil Ritchie               Approved without dissent.

3.4 Library report –Sue Lyons presented the Report on behalf of Amanda Witt
Motion that the Report be accepted; Moved – Sue Lyons, Seconded – Glenys Ferguson
Approved without dissent.

4. ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS
The chair was taken by Jim Bland while this item proceeded.
President – 

Suzanne Palmer-Holton was nominated by Jill Ferris, and seconded by Jane May.
Vice-President – 

Jill Ferris was nominated by Sue Lyons and seconded by Nicholas Day-Lewis.
Secretary – 

Celia Sexton was nominated by Jill Ferris and seconded by Laraine Proctor
Treasurer –

Sue Lyons was nominated by Jill Ferris, and seconded by Laraine Proctor.
Ordinary members--
Yvonne Clarke was nominated by Jenny Harvey, and seconded by Jill Ferris.

Kon Wong was nominated by Phil Ritchie and seconded by Penny Roelofsen.

Dianne Goulding was nominated by Laraine Proctor, and seconded by Sue Lyons.

Beate Lackmann was nominated by Gwen Rathjens and seconded by Colin Sleep.

Jim Bland was nominated by Gwen Rathjens, and seconded by Jill Ferris.

As the number of nominations equalled the number of positions available, all of the nominated candidates were declared elected.

5. DON COWELL MEMORIAL TRUST – 

Kon Wong has explained that there was no obligation to present a report to the AGM. 

There is a vacant board position that needs to be filled by the Melbourne Mandolin Orchestra.  The DCMT provided sponsorship to the 

· Monash Youth Music Festival 2022 and 2023

The money was refunded to DCMT as now there is no longer a separate recorder section.

· The Australasian Recorder Competition at Armidale in 2023, 

· The Melbourne Recorder Academy.

DCMT is happy to continue support in 2023 if needed.

6. APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR – 

Motion that Frances Meiklejohn be appointed auditor for 2023.

Moved – Suzanne Palmer-Holton, seconded Sue Lyons.

Frances may be away for 4 weeks in January 2024 – there may be a delay in getting 2023's books audited.
7. FEEDBACK FROM MEMBERS –(DISCUSSIONS, NOT NEEDING CONFIRMATION AT NEXT AGM)
Suggestions for 2023
Anna Stegmann will be at Armidale in January 2024, and will come to Melbourne afterwards.  A Masterclass/Blow-in is planned for late January.  Groups should prepare now.
8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Spring weekend.
The sub-committee has met.  Proceeding with planning for non-residential weekend at Balwyn Community Centre.

ABC Classic FM recorder programme 20th March
Link to be put on Facebook page, and in next newsletter.

Donations to DCMT
The next newsletter will contain details of how to donate to the DCMT.

Vote of thanks
Phil Ritchie proposed a vote of thanks to the committee for their work in 2022.

Jill Ferris proposed a vote of thanks to Jim Bland for his work maintaining the website, and to Gwen Rathjens for her work as membership secretary.

Gwen Rathjens proposed a vote of thanks to Sue Lyons for her work as a Treasurer over the last 20 years or so.

Meeting closed at 2:47 pm
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